Music Advisory Committee

Choral ART Meeting, via Zoom January 6, 2022 6 p.m.
The meeting was called to order at 6 p.m. by committee chair Carolyn Paulin.

Present:  Members Carolyn Paulin, Ann Elderkin, Nancy Farrand, Red Sullivan, Sarah Bailey, Tracy Hawkins, Jeff Mosher, Joyce Walworth. Also present: ex-officio members Robert Russell (music director), Robert Stoddard (board president), Gail Knowles (manager), David White (treasurer).

The meeting began with a discussion of a document that Bob Russell sent to us all, detailing a long conversation he had with Robert Stoddard, David White and Mark Johnson, regarding his proposal to reconsider our decision to program Considering Matthew Shepard in March of 2023. Here is a brief summary of that discussion.

1.  There was recognition of the excitement about performing the work when is was in rehearsal two years ago.  But, although the Board was positive in its decision to move ahead, there wasn’t a huge groundswell of enthusiasm.

2.  Should Bob poll the the CA Singers? Would that be giving out mixed signals?  Did the long rehearsal period two years ago give singers the feeling that “we have already done this?”

3.  The financial costs would be considerable, and we would need to have someone head up the publicity (as Darrell Leighton did two years ago).

4.  We also would need to find new soloists from USM.  Doable but an effort.  Bob also has reached out to Alan Kaschub at USM School of Music, but nothing is confirmed about

putting the work on USM calendar.

5.  The biggest concern is about performing this work - an important and significant piece, but not one of great uplift or optimism - at a time when we have been under the COVID-19

pandemic for at least two years, or perhaps more (no way of knowing).  The question was raised that the “mood” of our audience base might not be one of people wanting to come to
a concert that features suffering and death (with the pain of COVID still to real or recent), regardless of any hopeful message in Considering Matthew Shepard.

6.  Should we program a more celebratory, uplifting, and hopeful concert for Spring 2023?

……………………………………

In advance of the MAC meeting Bob Russell prepared a first draft of just such a celebratory concert, which would include music by Handel, Dello Joio, Vaughan Williams, as well as

spirituals and several encores, a number of works with brass players.  Also on this proposed

program is a new hoped-for commission from Kevin Siegfried.

There was extensive discussion by the Music Advisory Committee about Considering Matthew Shepard and about the proposed Celebratory Program.  It was noted by David White that even two years ago, despite all the publicity and the enthusiasm of CA Singers, our advance ticket sales were rather low.
In the end the consensus was that we should table the performing of CMS in 2023 (without saying we will never perform it in the future), and go with a Celebratory program for a Spring Concert in 2023.  This is the motion MAC brings to this Board meeting.

Bob Russell proposed a second motion to the Board: to commission Kevin Siegfried (probably in the $3000 neighborhood) for a 7-10' composition that would complement a program whose essential premise is the celebration of music. It was enthusiastically supported by MAC.
Carolyn Paulin, Chair Music Advisory Committee

